
GODORT Government Information for Children (GIC) Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

ALA 2015 Annual Conference 

 

Attendees: 

Tom Adamich; Connie Williams; Helen Sheehy; Steven Woods; Bernadine Abbott 
Hoduski; Rich Gause [all GODORT]; Carmen Sanchez [Emerging Leader]; 
Amanda Ingalls [Emerging Leader]; Kim Trinh-Sy [Emerging Leader]; Dwight 
Powell [Library of Congress]; Richard Yarnell [Library of Congress]; Ashley 
Dahlen [Government Publishing Office] 

1. Welcome and introductions -- Connie Williams and Tom Adamich 

2. Approval of GIC Mid-Winter Minutes – No deletions or additions 

3. Old Business: 

a. Spanish language government documents initiative - status report - Rich 
Gause – Rich is proceeding with the migration of content from the Weebly to the 
LibGuides platform.  We are also keeping the option open that the Weebly site may 
have to remain operational so that the Emerging Leaders participants can use. 

We also received news that Jane Canfield, Bibliotecaria/Librarian at Pontificia 
Universidad Catolica de Puerto Rico, will be providing access to Spanish language 
Federal documents via the GIC Clearinghouse - http://guides.ucf.edu/gic . 

b. National / State History Day -- Amy Riegelman – Amy attended the February NHD 
Advisory Council meeting in Silver Spring, MD [summary below].  She reported what the 
GIC is planning to contribute to the effort and maintain a dialog with the Emerging 
Leaders participants to provide them an opportunity to participate. 

Friday,	Feb.	27,	2015		NHD	Advisory	Council	Meeting	Report	to	GODORTGIC		

In	attendance:	Noralee	Frankel	(chair),	independent	Beth	Boland,	independent	Carol	Harsh,	American	
Association	for	State	and	Local	History	Justin	Jakovac,	National	Council	for	History	Education	Esther	
Mackintosh,	Federation	of	State	Humanities	Councils	Elisabeth	Marsh,	Organization	of	American	
Historians	Dana	Schaffer,	American	Historical	Association	Amy	Riegelman,	Government	Information	for	
Children	of	ALA’s	GODORT	Philip	Soergel,	University	of	Maryland,	Dept	of	History	Cathy	Gorn,	Executive	
Director	at	National	History	Day	Kim	Fortney,	Deputy	Director	at	National	History	Day	Lynne	O’Hara,	
Director	of	Programs	at	National	History	Day	

	Staffing	concerns	at	the	national	office:	More	staff	needed	More	diversified	funding	model	needed	
Cathy	Gorn,	Executive	Director	at	National	History	Day,	will	be	dedicating	time	in	2015	to	finishing	her	
book	on	National	History	Day	The	NHD	Advisory	Council	will	be	selecting	2015	NHD	award	recipients	1.	



Behring	Teacher	of	the	Year	2.	HISTORY®	Award	for	Service	The	top	four	candidate	nomination	forms	
will	be	sent	to	Advisory	Council	by	May	2015.	Ranked	nominations	must	be	submitted	by	Mary	26,	2015	
at	10am	EST.		

Ongoing	initiatives:	American	Battle	Monuments	Commission(ABMC)	&	summer	teacher	institutes	in	
England,	France,	Netherlands,	and	Belgium	Normandy	Institute	100	Leaders	(www.100leaders.org)	
voting	and	results	Continued	international	expansion	of	NHDand	developing	affiliate	programs	by	
geographic	regions.	

Educational	Outreach:	Great	teacher	involvement	in	NHD’s	Tech	Talks	in	2014	Lynne	and	Amy	
Riegelman	will	be	communicating	about	a	government	information	session	for	an	NHD	Tech	Talk	and	
possibly	considering	other	venues	such	as	an	FDLP	Academy	session.	

Also, National History Day connection with John Shuler’s Virtual Reference Desk - 
http://fcw.com/articles/2005/04/04/virtual-reference-desk-is-
open.aspx?admgarea=TC_ExecTech and the NoodleTools Support Center’s ticket 
system http://www.noodletools.com/helpdesk/index.php?action=submit  whereby 
GODORT librarians could assist students / teachers with questions was discussed.  
Tom and Connie would reach out to John and Debbie Abilock (NoodleTools) regarding 
next steps. 

 

c. Constitution Day Poster Contest 2015 -- Tom Adamich – Steven Woods 
suggested to add Land Grant universities and state libraries to the list of populations to 
whom we need to reach out. 

Tom contacted Keir and Paula from ConstitutionFacts.com for updates on the 2015 
contest, and they reiterated their hope that the successes of 2014 could be repeated.  
This is a testament to Kansas GODORT and ALA GODORT who started the contest 





• Stronger partnerships with the GPO and the LOC 
• Stronger partnerships with FDLP-member libraries  



i. Notable GODORT attendees recognized -- Notable GODORT attendees included 
Stephen Woods, current GODORT Chair Helen Sheehy, and GODORT Founding 
Member Bernadine Abbott Hoduski. 
 
 


